
Fine Arts Boosters Minutes 
January 20, 2020 

Members Present –Wendy Aanonson, Kelly Daniel, Darla Davidson, Denise Fick, Coren Hucke, Karen Keeran, 
Rachelle Lorentzen, Mary Jo McCleary, Courtney Morris, Laurel Swanson, Kristin Swift, Braden Wipperman 

The meeting was called to order in the high school library at 6:32 p.m. by Laurel Swanson, president. 

Minutes from November – Members reviewed copies of the November board meeting. Courtney Morris made a 
motion to approve the minutes; Wendy Aanonson seconded. Motion passed. 

Financial Reports and Updates – Rachelle Lorentzen, treasurer, presented the financial reports. There is an 
additional $1000 in sponsorships since October. Money has been paid for the art contest winners and judges. 
Funds for band and vocal treats are at a reasonable level, there is no need to ask for speech treat donation 
money. Currently in accounts: marching band – $9,900; musical – $4,400; sponsorships – $4195; band uniforms – 
$5,700. $15,000 of FAB’s commitment to band uniforms has already been paid. The remaining amount is in the 
available funds. Kristin Swift made a motion to approve the final payment of the band uniforms and financial 
report; Mary Jo McCleary seconded. Motion passed. 

Representative/Teacher Reports 
Art – The art show at the Ankeny Art Center will be held in February with the high school contest before spring 
break. Jennie Juhl requested $38 in funds for the middle school contests plus ribbons, if necessary. Swift made 
a motion to pay for the middle school art funds; Morris seconded. Motion passed. 

Band – Braden Wipperman reported on upcoming concerts and events: Middle school solo contest on February 
6. Volunteers needed to provide a meal for the judges. Volunteers were secured at the meeting. Also 
upcoming is the Iowa State Honor Band, Pep Band at home basketball games, Jazz Fest and All Iowa Concert 
Band Festival. March 9 Bondurant hosts the Raccoon River Honor Band and will need volunteers to help serve 
the meal. Food is still being determined. 

Choir – Coren Hucke reported that the Wyatt Bailey was selected for the Honor Choir at ISU February 9-10. 
Jazz Choir will be attending state in Perry February 10 and went to a clinic hosted in Winterset. Variety Show 
will be held February 28-29 at 7 p.m. and will need volunteers to count viewer’s choice money. Hucke will ask 
DECA to provide concessions. 

Drama – Kristin Swift reported a request has been put in to Mrs. Sogaard for treats for the musical, awaiting 
decision. Auditions for Annie will be held January 28-29. 

Speech – Mary Jo McCleary reported that there will be no speech shirts this year. 42 students are participating 
at District Speech January 25 at Johnston High School – a free preview night will be held January 24. Treat 
bags will be provided for districts. State is February 8 in Waukee. Individual speech prep is starting. 

Old Business  
Basketball Concessions – First date was moved due to snowstorm and additional volunteers were secured to 
fill up the open slots. A few more volunteers are needed for February 6 and February 11. 

Old Band Uniforms – Wipperman will place an announcement on a nationwide band facebook group to seek 
out schools interested in purchasing the old uniforms. 

New Business 
Party of Bluejays – Event is scheduled for March 28. This will be the last one at this point due to current 
leadership stepping down. It will be a carnival theme and held at Adventureland. 

Motion to adjourn by Swift at 7:08 p.m., seconded by McCleary. 

Next meeting will be Monday, February 17. 


